
From: Eileen Willmott  
Sent: 24 April 2023 15:03 
To: Planning 
Subject: Eileen Willmott: my tree application comments for Dartmouth 
Parkw25 
 
Dear Planners and Tree Officers,  
 
List  No.  741. 27/3 -  2/4/23 
 
2023/1298/T. Flat A, 51, Dartmouth Park Hill 
No objection to the felling of the dead Pear (T1) or the reduction of the 
Pyracantha (T2) 
 
2023/1351/T. 1, St Anne’s Close 
No objection to the work on this multi-stemmed Bay tree (T1) as reduction to 
previous points. 
 
2023/1361/T. 6, St Anne’s Close 
No objection to the felling of this Prunus (T1) by the front path as has a DD 5 
Day Notice.   
 
 
List 742. 3/4 - 9/4/23 
2023/1368/T. 68, Dartmouth Park Road 
 1 x Magnolia (T1):  No objection to crown reduction of 1.5m as is for general 
maintenance. 
 
2023/1445/T. 12, Doynton Street 
The applicant from No 14, Doynton Street asks for crown reduction of this self-
seeded Ash (Fraxinus excelsior) which is growing very close to the front wall of 
No. 12.  I, like the arboriculturalist, consider that the tree should be felled, 
(although more expensive than crown reduction for the applicant).  It has 
already caused damage to the front path, possibly house foundations and 
guttering, as it is so close to the front wall of No. 12, Doynton Street.  If you do 
not allow it’s felling, it must be strictly maintained to prevent further damage. 
 
List 743     10/4 - 16/4/23 
 
2023/1488/Salcombe Lodge, No. 1,Lissenden Gardens. 



I understand from Mark Clews at ‘Arborhelp’ that the tree works applied for to 
the three Hornbeams and the Wild Cherry, are necessary to comply with 
statutory duty and general maintenance requirements.  The removal of the 
dead Laburnum is for risk mitigation.  I am therefore unable to object to these 
proposed tree works. 
 
2023/1501/ T.  38, Woodsome Road 
No objection to the felling of the Elder, which is growing out of the damaged 
garden wall, if the wall is then to be re-built. 
 
Thank you, 
Eileen Willmott 
 
 


